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Kia ora and welcome to Term 2 2024!
We hope you enjoyed the break from school. We are certainly excited to see everyone 
again. Last Friday we enjoyed welcoming our new families to our kura. We hope you and 
your child enjoy your time with us. This term we welcome back Stephanie Jackson to the 
team. Steph will be joined by Kathleen Foley as the teachers in Room 6C. 

We hope you were able to make it to the ‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’ information afternoon 
facilitated by Constable Murray Fenton. Teachers will be teaching this valuable programme 
in their classrooms over the next few weeks. If you did not manage to make the session but 
would like to know more about the programme, please click here.

We are also incredible fortunate to have the Parenting Place running a whānau session this 
term which focuses on “Raising, Confident and Resilient Kids”. It will take place on 23rd 
May, 7:15pm and we would strongly encourage you to attend if you are able to. Please see 
the school newsletter or website for further details.

On Thursday 13th June we will be visiting the Stardome. This trip will support our inquiry 
learning about the Moon, Sun and Stars. We will need parent helpers on the day. Please let 
your child’s teacher know if you are able to help or complete the trip letter which will come 
home shortly.

Team Leaders:
Sarah Spear
Sarah Ochtman-Corfe 

Teachers:
Room 5A (Year 2):
Baljinder Kaur
baljinderk@tps.school.nz

Room 5B (Year 2):
Sarah Spear 
sarahs@tps.school.nz

Room 5C (Year 2):
Emily Chiang
emilyc@tps.school.nz

Room 6A (Year 1/2):
Stefanie Kingston
stefaniek@tps.school.nz

Room 6B (Y1/2)
Marizanne Norman
marizannen@tps.school.
nz

Room 6C (Y1)
Stephanie Jackson and 
Kathleen Foley
stephaniej@tps.school.nz
kathleenf@tps.scool.nz

Room 6D (Y1)
Bernice Hunt 
berniceh@tps.school.nz

Sarah Ochtman-Corfe
saraho@tps.school.nz

If you have any questions, 
please email us. 

The Team

What’s Happening This Term
Week 3 Friday - 17th May Pink Shirt Day: Learners can wear a pink t-shirt or top with their 
uniform bottoms to stand up against bullying. School Disco: 4:40pm Hall

Week 4 Monday - 20th May Kiwi Literacy Information Meeting: 3:15pm - 3:45pm in 
Rooms 6A and B. Thursday - 23rd May Parenting Place evening: 7pm, Rangitoto Building

Week 5 Friday 31st May Teacher Only Day: School is closed on this day.

Key Curriculum Areas
Our Inquiry this term comes from the Science curriculum and will focus on learning about 
the Sun, Moon and Stars. During Maths we will continue focus on building basic maths skills 
as well as describing and classifying maths shapes. During Literacy time we will continue to 
develop our knowledge of letter sounds and patterns, which we can use when we read and 
write. We will use picture books to grow our vocabulary and our understanding of the stories 
we read. On Monday 20th of May we will hold a Literacy Information afternoon to share 
ways that you can support your child as they learn to read and write.

Our PE sessions this term will focus on developing our catching and throwing skills. Visual Art 
lessons will explore hot and cold colours and how we can communicate our feelings and 
emotions through colour and shape. We will be painting this term and it would be very 
helpful if you could send a named old oversized shirt to school for your child to wear over 
their uniform when they paint. This will protect their school uniform. 

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice-services/personal-community-safety/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/kos
mailto:baljinderk@tps.school.nz
mailto:sarahs@tps.school.nz
mailto:emilyc@tps.school.nz
mailto:stefaniek@tps.school.nz
mailto:marizannen@tps.school.nz
mailto:marizannen@tps.school.nz
mailto:stephaniej@tps.school.nz
mailto:kathleenf@tps.scool.nz
mailto:berniceh@tps.school.nz
mailto:saraho@tps.school.nz


Key Dates

Reminders 

Reminders

For any last minute changes 
to After School Care or pick 
ups please contact the 
office as teachers often do 
not get the opportunity to 
check their email during the 
day.

Please check HERO 
regularly for school 
communications and 
important notices. 

It is important that your 
child is at school by 8:50 
am at the latest. This 
gives them a change to 
prepare for the day. It also 
helps them to develop their 
ability to manage 
themselves by putting away 
their belongings and 
completing any morning 
jobs. 

Please check the school 
calendar regularly.  Click 
here.

This is a sample of what a Kiwi class’ timetable might look like. 

School Hours/Absences 

School hours are 9 - 3pm
• Learners can be at 

school from 8:30am.

• If your child is absent 
please contact the 
office.

• For appointments 
during school hours 
please sign your child 
out at the office before 
collecting them.

• Please let your child’s 
teacher know if they 
attend After School 
Care.

Kiwi Team Overview Term 2 

We would suggest keeping any home learning light and short (around 15 minutes). The 
priority would be reading their reading book from school or discussing the letter sounds 
they have been learning about this week. Reading a picture book together and talking 
about what happened in the story is also a great way to support the learning they are 
doing at school. Helping your child identifying numbers and counting groups of objects, 
such as toys in front of them can also be helpful. 

Home Learning

Week 6 Monday 3rd June King’s Birthday Weekend: Public Holiday school is closed on 
this day. Read-a-thon begins, more information to follow.

Week 9 (Friday 28th June) Matariki long weekend: Public Holiday school is closed on 
this day

Week 10 (Thursday 4th July) Pizza, Wheels, Day

https://www.tps.school.nz/calendar/

